Karra CISNEROS
Houston City Council Member, District H

October 1, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark

Director of Transportation Planning
Houston-Galveston Area Council
3555 Timmons, Suite 120

Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for the Sampson-York Corridor Improvement Project
Dear Mr. Clark,

I am writing this letter of support in reference to the 2018 Transportation Improvement Program
(TIP) Call for Projects that the Greater East End Management District (GEEMD) is submitting to H-GAC
for inclusion in the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) and future funding to reconstruct Sampson Street
and York Street from one-way pairs to two-way streets. The Sampson-York Corridor Improvement Project
would specifically improve accessibility and enhance mobility options within the East End.

This project would build on the Gulf Coast Rail District’s York Street Underpass project and
recommendations in the 2011 East End Mobility Study. York Street would be reconstructed to function as
a four-lane major thoroughfare from south of Harrisburg Boulevard, north to Buffalo Bayou. Sampson
Street would be developed to operate as a local street with bicycle and pedestrian enhancements, including
a direct connection to Buffalo Bayou from south of Harrisburg Boulevard. Additionally, this project will
create a stronger connection between Sampson Street and the successful Navigation Esplanade by extending
the existing Esplanade further east with pedestrian and bicycle improvements. Overall, the Sampson-York
Corridor improvement project will further facilitate biking and walkability improvements in the
community, improve safety, and increase accessibility.

I believe supporting this project is an opportunity to create a safe multi-modal community that
provides options for people to use public transit, walk, bike, and drive. It is consistent with my own efforts
to improve walkability and multi-modal transportation. This project will build on significant investment
already made by GEEMD and continue to positively transform the community.

Sincerely,

Karla Cisneros
Council Member, District H

Telephone (832) 393-3003 - P.O. Box 1562 - Houston, Texas 77251-1562 + 900 Bagby, 1* Floor
districth@houstontx.gov



Houston Counci. MEMBER
District I

~ October 10, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark

Director of Transportation Planning
Houston-Galveston Area Council
3555 Timmons, Suite 120

Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for the Sampson-York Corridor Improvement Project

Dear Mr, Clark,

I'am writing in support in reference to the 2018 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Call for
Projects that the Greater East End Management District (GEEMD) is submitting to H-GAC for inclusion
in the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) and future funding to reconstruct Sampson Street and York
Street from one-way pairs to two-way streets. The Sampson-York Corridor Improvement Project would
specifically improve accessibility and enhance mobility options within the East End.

This project would build on the Gulf Coast Rail District’s York Street Underpass project and
recommendations in the 2011 East End Mobility Study. York Street would be reconstructed to function as
a four-lane major thoroughfare from south of Harrisburg Boulevard, north to Buffalo Bayou. Sampson
Street would be developed to operate as a local street with bicycle and pedestrian enhancements,
including a direct connection to Buffalo Bayou from south of Harrisburg Boulevard.

Additionally, this project will create a stronger connection between Sampson Street and the successful
Navigation Esplanade by extending the existing Esplanade further east with pedestrian and bicycle
improvements. Overall, the Sampson-York Corridor improvement project will further facilitate biking
and walkability improvements in the community, improve safety, and increase accessibility.

I believe supporting this project is an opportunity to create a safe multi-modal community that provides

options for people to use public transit, walk, bike, and drive. This project will build on significant
investment already made by GEEMD and continue to positively transform the community.

Respectfully,

Robert Gallegos
Houston Council Member
District I

TeLEPHONE (832) 393-3011 e 900 Bacsy, 1" FLoor ¢ Houston, TX 77002
districti@houstontx.gov
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